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Significant progress was been made on the my.Unidata site in the last several months.  In preparation for the AMS, a prototype was introduced that is now being used as the launching ground for this project.  

Some of the functionality currently available in the portal includes; software downloads, forums, private messaging, member look-up, a job board, registration, and surveying. This is only the very beginning of what we hope to have available in the portal. At this time, it is not possible for members to make postings without mediation – this will change in the near future.

The portal can be seen at:  http://my.unidata.ucar.edu

In January we hired a student, Jeff Glidden, to work on transitioning the content on our current site to the my.unidata site.  This is a very large project that will take a lot of advanced planning and preparation. We hope to have this critical step done in the next four or five months, but there are no guarantees. With the size and complexity of our current site this could take more than six months given the resources available.

In terms of new functionality we plan to launch Tom Whittaker’s Visit View in the near future so that users can participate in on-line meetings. We also plan to have personalization in place within a six month time frame.

As of February, 2002, we have over 425 registered users in the portal. Many of these registrations were gathered in the spring during the survey.  

A subcommittee of the Usercom was formed at the fall meeting, chaired by Tony Rockwood. The purpose of the subcommittee is to help the Unidata web team to set priorities and find new tools of interest to the community. The group has been largely inactive to-date as our primary focus has been on getting something up and running that we can start from. That initial task being complete, we hope to make better use of our committee in the future.

Unidata will have representation at the March Web-wise conference in Baltimore. This conference, held by Johns Hopkins University will explore web-based collaborative efforts in education and research. Aside from being a great learning experience, I hope to come away with many new ideas and possible collaborative opportunities with other groups doing similar work.

